

SCC Meeting Minutes May 5, 2021

Call meeting to order at 7:06

Elections:

No new people have come forward to join the SCC. No formal electing needs to be done.

Secretary/ Treasurer Role:

Gwen and Melissa will take minutes and if unavailable will get someone else to cover.

The treasurer position basically runs through Ange in the office. We will ask her for financial statements before each meeting.

How are we doing?

****in achieving our goals and what are next steps.***

Feel we are doing as good as we can be during this time. Alana has done some great work with growing Notice Nature. Outline for the garden plots is out from Marcia and looks great. All around feel great things are still happening considering the year.

****in engaging or reaching families and communicating about activities and accomplishments.***

When Covid is over, will plan an event to draw people in. Send out an update to families quarterly either in emails or Facebook post etc.

****what sorts of supports do we need and what are the next steps?***

Have committees to take on projects, SCC as the advisory board and pass off onto a committee. Committees could be made of SCC and non-SCC members so it would work that parents could join to help on a committee or initiative but would not necessarily have to join the SCC. It would be good to get more involvement to have more activities or initiatives. Will explore this more next year.

Ken Crush report:

Then new school calendar was approved at the April 19th meeting.

Provincial budget- 2.8% increase

Fall focus: use budget money and 3rd phase of covid funding on kids who missed Kindergarten and working on them being successful in grade 1. Work on Grade 1-3 reading levels. Engage students and families to come back to school and initiatives toward mental health.

VP and Principal new positions have been posted.

New Director is Darrel Bazylak. He comes from the Catholic system in Saskatoon.

Brody report:

Fence around the paved area has been damaged. Do we fix (costly) or tear down. Is the fence needed for things like having that space as a rink etc.? Feel it is not needed for that. Brody will investigate quotes for both options and advise. Decision will be made by June.

Class configurations have been set for next year:

K/1/2, $\frac{3}{4}$, 5/6, 7/8, and 9-12

Projected enrollment around 104

Financial report:

Cannot access tonight.

Community Garden report:

Marcia sent a plan for the garden plots. All seems to be under control.

Yearbook-Beth:

Permission forms are in from families. 1st yearbook meeting was today. Will use google slides to make the book. Emma has emailed teachers to ask for pictures.

Upcoming Events:

Vern's pizza lunch: Gwen will talk to Ange and will organize.

Graduation:

It is a go following guidelines and is outdoors. The division has asked that school push grad back as far into June as possible. Grad meeting next week to start putting together a plan.

Notice Nature:

There are kits for 57 families. Task cards will be sent to schools to print out

Work on our end: putting kits together.

Sponsorships and prizes are rolling in. McDonalds, Rivers West and Sask Milk are some sponsors. Will go out 2nd week of June.

Next meeting:

Tuesday June 1, 2021 at 7:00

Meeting adjourned: 8:08